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Message from Mr Johnson 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
The sun has been shining on Springwood this week as we approach the Summer holidays.  
As always, we have celebrated and rewarded our students’ efforts and tonight we end the 
school year with the first concert in a very long time. I cannot thank Pete Strudwick and his 
team enough for organising such an excellent event during these difficult times. 
 
This year we have spent a large amount of time in PE kit rather than normal uniform.  When 
we return in September, we will fully revert to full school uniform so please ensure your 
child has everything they need.  I would like to take this opportunity to remind you that 
trainers are not acceptable footwear and children must have school shoes in line with our 
uniform policy.  If in doubt, please check the policy on our website. 
 
Please be aware that the new school year begins on Monday 6th September for our new 
Year 7 and 12 students: all remaining year groups will return on Wednesday 8th September.  
Prior to the start of term, we will be carrying out Covid testing on 3rd and 7th September for 
all students.  A booking system will be set up in due course and details of how to make your 
child’s appointments will be sent to you. 
 
I would like to thank the many parents who have emailed, telephoned, or written to us to 
express their support and gratitude.  These messages are always passed onto our staff and 
are greatly appreciated.  In return, I would like to thank you for your continued support.  
 
I wish you an enjoyable and safe summer.  
 
Mr A Johnson 
 

Message from Miss Davies 
 
Congratulations Year 8, you have made it! 
I cannot believe we are at the end of the year!  It has been another odd year with further 
lockdowns, online learning and isolations.  It is a great credit to yourselves how well you have 
dealt with these interruptions to your learning.  You have all displayed great resilience and 
determination to not let it affect your achievements at school.  I look forward to this 
continuing into year 9. 
Parents/Guardians I would like to thank you for your support over this year, which has been 
invaluable in keeping students on track. I wish you all a very safe and enjoyable summer 
holiday. 
I am already looking forward to welcoming you back to Springwood in September as Year 9's. 
 
Rebecca Davies 
Assistant Head - Head of Year 8 
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Diary Dates 
 

Friday 3rd September 2021 and/or COVID testing in school 

Tuesday 7th September 2021 COVID testing in school 

Wednesday 8th September 2021 Year 9 starts 

Friday 24th September 2021 HPV1 Vaccination 

 

 

 
Cumulative Total of 

Achievement Points for 
Year 7 & Year 8  

 

 

 
 Student Total 

Achievement 
Points  

Student Total 
Achievement 
Points 

 Sharon R  900    

 Deyon B 801  Lola C 537 

 India-Rose B 796  Caiden C 535 

 Oliver O 785  Neenu T 531 

 Oliver C 735  Ruby G 530 

 Salma A 706  Annet N 526 

 William T 678  Grace B 525 

 Dominyka S 669  Isabella M 523 

 Nikita C 662  Chloe M 521 

 Emily L 647  Jared H 520 

 Maddy H 642  Keira P 520 

 Freya Julleen S 623  Angelo A 518 

 Eva K 596  Julius M 517 

 Josie D 589  Tricia C 516 

 Kaiden L 577  Marissa H 516 

 Gracie C 572  Alfie B 515 

 Joshua H 572  Kamayshika S 513 

 Imogen A 569  Emilija B 507 

 Imogen C 568  Annmaria C 506 

  Robbie S 566  Jaimie S 504 

 Maria O 559  Cameron G 503 

 Lukas K 553  Blake E 502 

  Theodore M 553  Kevin M 500 

 Luke U 549  Domantas V 500 

 Harvey P 544    
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The Design a Postcard Winners are:- 
 

Modestas J  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Imogen T 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do the right thing 
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The Scholars Programme – 

Graduation 
  

 

 
 

A fantastic achievement to all the students who took part. 
Their results were 9 students received a 1st and 3 were awarded a 2.1 
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For the w/c 24th May 229 students did not 
receive any behaviour points 

 
One student from this list was randomly 

chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Poppy P 

 

 

 

 
For the w/c 7th June 224 students did not 

receive any behaviour points 
 

One student from this list was randomly 
chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Daniel M  

 
 

For the w/c 14th June 203 students did not 
receive any behaviour points 

 
One student from this list was randomly 

chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Brandon R 
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For the w/c 21st June 208 students did not 
receive any behaviour points 

 
One student from this list was randomly 

chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Leonii H 

 
 

For the w/c 28th June 209 students did not 
receive any behaviour points 

 
One student from this list was randomly 

chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Peter M 

 
 
  

 

For the w/c 5th July 226 students did not 
receive any behaviour points 

 
One student from this list was randomly 

chosen to receive a free lunch on the 
following Friday and our winner was 

 
Kevin M 

 
 

 
 
 

https://www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk/page/?title=Year+8&pid=144


 
 

6th Newsletter 
 

 

Year 8 Office (direct dial) 01553 778092 
Website https://www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk/page/?title=Year+8&pid=144 
Email r.saxby@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Celebration for 32 students 
Congratulations to our Year 8 students - India-Rose, Salma, Josie and Rachel-Lee for all 
receiving 14 ATL's of a 1 or more on their latest report 
 

 
 
Congratulations to the following year 8 students who received 11 or more ATL's of 1 on 
their latest report - Ramunas B, Alfie B, Milana B, Madeleine B, Nikita C, Oliver C, Gracie C, 
Leah C, Jessica D, Merry E, Hope G, Marissa H, Joshua H, Maddy H, Zara H, Eva K, Lexi L, 
Emily L, Kaiden L, Theodore M, Grace N, Oliver O, Emily P, Karolina R, Freya Julleen S, 
Robbie S, William T and Neenu T 
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Science Knowledge Winners 
Skye H , Oliver C, Oliver O, Salma A, Nikita C, Penny K 

 
 

Year 8 House Sport Captains 
Blickling Felbrigg Holkham Oxburgh Sandringham 

Keira P 
Thomas L 

India-Rose B 
Cameron G 

Imogen W 
Josh H 

Isla C 
Jared H 

Lacey P 
Robbie S 

 
Year 8 Victrix Ludorum Winner – Marissa H 
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Year 8 Victor Ludorum Winner – Theodore M 
 

 
 
 

Year 8 House Winner – Felbrigg 
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WNAT Fun Run Friday 9th July 2020 
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Well done to Emily P and Layla W for taking part in the national hero stamp design 

competition. 
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EPSB Junior snooker summer holiday club in King’s Lynn 
 
Dear West Norfolk Academies Trust, 
  
I’m emailing you about a fantastic national governing body-backed junior snooker 
programme taking place in your area during this summer holiday! 
  
Maltings Q Club, in King’s Lynn, will be hosting a series of fun and engaging introductory 
snooker and billiards sessions for new players aged 6-16, as part of a national programme. 
  
The initiative is a collaboration between the English Partnership for Snooker and Billiards 
(EPSB), Sport England and our affiliated ‘147 Club’ network to develop, fund and deliver a 
£15,000 project.  It represents the first national snooker project funded by Sport 
England.  All our affiliated clubs now have in place a Club Welfare Officer, Safeguarding and 
Equal Opportunities policies. 
  
I’ve attached a promotional poster in two formats, along with a letter that we have sent to 
some local schools. 
  
Please help us to promote these exciting sessions, which are only £1 to attend – open to 
young people from all backgrounds.  Lots of prizes available too! 
  
Please share this opportunity on your website and through your social media pages, using 
the hashtag #JuniorSnooker 
  
Do link these posts to our national governing body social media pages here… 

 https://www.facebook.com/EPSBofficial/ 
 https://twitter.com/EPSBofficial 

 Any support you can offer to promote these sessions through your networks would be 
greatly appreciated. 
  
If you have any questions or would like to discuss this further please call me on 07970 870 
465 or drop me an email.  
  
Thank you for your help and support. 
Kind regards, 
Bob Hill 
Club and Facilities Manager 
World Professional Billiards and Snooker Association (WPBSA) 
Clubs Lead – English Partnership for Snooker and Billiards (EPSB) 
Director – World Disability Billiards and Snooker (WDBS) 
Mobile: 07970 870 465      Telephone: 0117 317 8203 
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Free summer filmmaking course for 13 - 18 year olds 

 
Hello, 
  
I’m getting in touch from Norfolk & Norwich Festival where we have a great opportunity this 
summer for young people aged 13 – 18 to learn nature filmmaking at Roydon Common – are 
you able to share this with any students at your school who might enjoy this course? 
  
Filmmaking at Roydon Common 
Like the sound of documentary and wildlife film-making but never had the chance to try it? 
Already a film or photo buff and want to hone your skills? Just fancy giving something new a 
go this Summer? 
  
Common Ground have teamed up with Norfolk Wildlife trust to make a free 5 day course 
running from 16-20 August. Over the course of the week, you will: 

 Meet new people 
 Gain experience in filmmaking/photograph 
 Develop skills to add to CVs and applications 
 Get transport and lunch included 
 Make your own nature film!  

If you’re aged 13-18 and live in or near Kings Lynn, come along to our taster session on the 
9th of August 11am – 3pm to meet the team and see if it’s the right project for you. Book 
your place and find out more here https://nnfcommonground.org.uk/roydon-common/ 
  
All the best and please feel free to get in touch with any questions, 
  
Sophie 
  
Sophie Abramovici | Common Ground Officer 
Norfolk & Norwich Festival 
  
My pronouns are She/Her 
  
https://nnfcommonground.org.uk/ 
Main Office: +44 (0)1603 877750 
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